 HIGH POINT HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

Special Meeting Minutes

September 9, 2003
The President, Marie Sandgren, called the Special Membership meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. Present were:

Marie Sandgren

President 




Dale Taylor

Treasurer




Lisa Dykes

Secretary




Bob Bissey

Property Manager

Homeowners Present: See attachment #1. 

Others Present: Roger Grace with Holliday Brothers Roofing. 

Mr. Bissey conducted roll call and certification of proxies at the door. Pursuant to the Bylaws, 24 homeowners needed to be present in person or by proxy and a total of 26 homes were represented. That being the case, Ms. Sandgren announced that a quorum was present and the meeting would proceed. She reiterated that the purpose of the meeting was to vote on a special assessment of $117,000 to replace the shake shingle roofs with a 30-year asphalt dimensional shingle. She also explained that the Board was going to approve the contract for the remaining gutter work to be completed using funds from the Association’s reserves and that both projects planned to be conducted simultaneously.  

Discussion took place amongst those owners present, including various questions fielded by Mr. Grace. He provided an explanation as to the roofing material proposed to be used and the workmanship warranty, which was a 30-year asphalt dimensional shingle and a 10-year warranty on workmanship and interior repairs related to the new roof installation. Upon confirming that there were no further questions Ms. Sandgren announced that the vote would take place. The owners cast their votes and the assessment was approved with 18 owners in favor of the assessment and 8 owners against the assessment. 

The Board of Directors signed the contract for Holladay Brothers and the contract for The Gutter Cleaning Company. Mr. Bissey was directed to notify all the owners at High Point about the results of the vote and that the work would be scheduled to start the beginning of October. He was also directed to contact the insurance company and notify them so the wind/hail deductible could be modified to reflect 0% when the new roofs had been installed. 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:00 p.m.

Marie Sandgren





             Bob Bissey

President                                                    


             Property Manager

